What’s Up: A Busy Summer Vacation for Astronomers

2004 is proving to be a big year in astronomy. This spring, both MER Mars rovers (http://marsrovers.jpl.nasa.gov/home) landed safely on Mars and have already exceeded their planned lifetimes, continuing to return valuable information about the surface and atmosphere of Mars. On June 8th, Venus will Transit the Sun for the first time since 1882 (http://sunearthday.nasa.gov). On July 1st, the Cassini spacecraft (will go into orbit around Saturn. Launched in 1997, 20 years after Voyager, Cassini will study the Saturnian system of rings, moons, atmospheres, and magnetic fields for four years and will drop the European built Huygens probe into the atmosphere of Titan, Saturn’s largest moon and the only moon in the solar system with an appreciable atmosphere. On September 8th, the Genesis spacecraft (http://genesismission.jpl.nasa.gov) will end its three year mission by dispatching a sample return capsule that will re-enter Earth's atmosphere carrying the first samples of solar wind particles for laboratory analysis. This mission marks the first sample return since Apollo astronauts landed on the moon. And on August 12th, like clockwork, the Perseid meteor shower (http://www.space.com/scienceastronomy/perseid_history_020806.html) will once again provide observers with a beautiful light show. This year could be especially intense as the Earth enters a trail of comet debris left behind in 1862 by Comet Swift-Tuttle. Finally, watch your Eastern PTSA email for announcements of the monthly Family Astronomy Nights.

Clear Skies,

Lou Mayo

